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AN IMPORTANT ANNOUNCEMENT 

DEAR FRIENDS 

We have some important news. Pene Hodge has stepped down as 
General Manager of Bethany Care. We wish her every success in her 
future endeavours.  

Bethany held a special morning tea to thank her for her valuable con-
tributions and leadership where she was presented with a leaving gift 
from the entire Bethany Community.  

From Pene… 

It has been my absolute pleasure working with you all. I wish all of 
Bethany Care’s clients, families and staff the very best.  

I will miss you all.  Penelope  



CHANGES TO THE MANAGEMENT STRUCTURE 

In response to Pene leaving Bethany, Idris Akintola is 
assuming the role of Acting Service Manager.  He is look-
ing forward to the challenge and is passionate about mak-
ing sure Bethany continues to provide excellent quality 
care now and in the future.   
 
Teressa Athanasius moves into the role Manager of Ser-
vices and Supports while Brian Lynch continues as Oper-
ations Manager. 
 
Further changes include Obert Ndondodzai moving into 
the role of House Coordinator at Yodelay and Maidenhair.  
He will be the first point of contact for all house enquiries.  
Trevor Judd moves into a new position as Support Coor-
dinator.  Caron Quilliam has taken a position as our new 
Administrative Assistant.   
 
We wish everyone success with the exciting challenges 
opportunities ahead.   
 



Last Sunday we had the honour of witnessing the baptisms of two wonderful Bethany participants, Steve and 

Nathan. Bethany and Hope Church joined to rejoice with you to celebrate this beautiful occasion.  May you 

both always remember this day, and may God’s joy, love and peace fill you from full to overflowing.   

 

“For I know the plans I have for you,’ declares the Lord, ‘plans to prosper you and not to harm you, plans to 

give you hope and a future.’” — Jeremiah 29:11 (NIV) We can’t wait to see God’s plans for you both! 

 

 

Warmest congratulations from all your friends at Bethany.   

 

#bethevoiceofhope 

#hopechurchaustralia 

 

WATER BAPTISM — CONGRATULATIONS STEVE & NATHAN 

@ HOPE CHURCH 



MY MUM ROCKS— HAPPY MOTHER’S DAY 

HELP IS AT HAND—GIVE US A CALL 

To celebrate Mother’s day Bethany people got creative 

and made some beautiful cards with an intricate hearts 

and design.  They look fabulous and we’re sure many a 

Mother was delighted to receive them on the big day. 



MEET THE CARER 

GETTING TO KNOW AJIBOLA AKINTOLA 

IMPORTANT POLICY INFORMATION—ABUSE & NEGLECT 

It has long been documented that people with a disability 

have been ‘silent victims’ of many forms of abuse including 

neglect and criminal assault by carers.  Bethany will actively 

strive to eliminate abuse and neglect activity from its activi-

ties. 

 

Bethany believes each client has the right to be free from 

physical, sexual, verbal and emotional abuse or neglect.   

 

It is our policy that any human rights breaches must be re-

ported directly to us to allow Management to fully investi-

gate the matter.  We are happy to receive any verbal complaints and lodge them for you if this is required.   

 

Bethany is committed to prevent all forms of abuse and neglect.  We take all allegation cases extremely seriously 

and will not hesitate to take appropriate action where necessary, in order to protect clients and their families.  If you 

have cause to come forward with any information, Bethany in accordance with its Privacy and Confidentiality Policy 

will protect your identity appropriately.   

 

There are a range of options available if you need to raise an issue. 

 

1. If you would like to talk about any of the information and themes presented here please feel free to call 

Bethany and speak to Brian, Idris or Teressa on 07 5551 0276.   

2. Bethany has an external whistle blower protection officer (not directly linked with Bethany) Catherine 

Moore who you can contact on peo@hopecollege.com. 

3. Alternatively you may call the NDIS on 1800 035 544. 

 

 

Ajibola has been working with us since 17/12/2021. A 

popular Support Worker, he is the younger brother of 

our acting General Manager Idris   Here’s a bit about 

Ajibola…. 

 

• What energizes you outside of work?  Music 

• What’s your favourite way to unwind after a 

busy day?  Sleep 

• When you were a kid, what did you want to be 

when you grew up?  An Actor 

• If you could trade places with anyone for a day, 

who would you choose?  Drake 

• If you had to pick one age to be permanently, 

which age would you choose? 25 

• What three words would your friends use to 

describe you?  Creative, Energetic, Selfless 

 

 



About us... 


